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           Minutes of Meeting  

Raynham Parish Council  
Tuesday 24th September 2019, 7pm, West Raynham Village Hall 

         

 

In Attendance 

Cllr Sidell (Chairman), Cllr Buck (Vice Chairman), Cllr Fenn, Cllr Mudd, Cllr Sergeant, Cllr FitzPatrick, Cllr 

Housden, Parish Clerk, no members of the public. 

 

1. Chairman opened the meeting at 7pm and welcomed all those present.   

 

2. Apologies received from Cllr Brookes, apologies accepted. 

 

3. Barry Sergeant Agreed to be co-opted onto the Council.  Proposed by Cllr Fenn Seconded by 

Cllr Sidell. Declaration of acceptance of office were signed.  Register of interest also 

completed and signed. 

 

4. There were no declarations of interest. 

 

5. The minutes of meeting from 30th July 2019 were AGREED and Signed by the Chairman. 

  

6. There were no matters arising from minutes from last meeting. 

 

7. Meeting adjourned to hear from Councillors and members of the public present. 

Report from NCC Cllr Tom FitzPatrick – (See Appendix 2) 

In addition to his report it was advised that a review of the electoral services had taken place 

to look at the balance of County Councillors. NCC had wanted to reduce the number of 

Councillors, however the Councillors have fought to maintain all 84 Councillors.  A boundary 

review has also been done. 

 

Cllr Sergeant asked about the necessity to charge for DIY waste at the recycling Centre.  Cllr 

FitzPatrick explained that due to less reputable builders attempting to take waste as a 

homeowner to avoid paying for their waste removal a charge was introduced for DIY waste to 

prevent this from happening. 

 

Home owners can still 90% of their waste for free, but some DIY materials have a small fee. 

 

Councillors were concerned about increased fly-tipping however Cllr FitzPatrick advised that 

there is virtually no increase in fly tipping since the charges were implemented.  The majority of 

fly tipped items would not have a charge if they were taken to the recycling centre i.e. sofas, 

fridges etc. 

 

The police also take an interest in fly tipped rubbish. If you see someone fly tipping, take a 

photo and get the registration number but do not approach them. 

 

Thanks given. 

 

NNDC Cllr Report 

Report from Cllr Nigel Housden – (See Appendix 1) 

In addition, the number of children expected to use the bus at The Orchards is 7, with 2 more 

expected in the next few weeks.  The provision of the bus stop is now needed.  

 

The fact that there is no shelter is a problem. It has been requested that the shelters go in at the 

start of the development not at the end. 

 

8. Defibrillator & Training 

A notice went out in the newsletter to gauge public interest in another session. We have had 

interest from more than 10 people, plus the Councillors that were unable to attend last time. 

 

The Parish Council considered that the expenditure for this session was commensurate with the 

value it brought the community and AGREED that £175 would be used under s137.  Clerk to 

organise dates with CHT. 

 



Draft until approved at next meeting 

2 of 6 
 

 

9. Open Spaces 

 It was agreed to postpone decisions about new litter bins until further notice. 

 

9.1 Play Area  

Clerk had received a price for play bark but was still awaiting a price for the new equipment 

from Action Play and Leisure. Cllr Sidell will speak to Tom Raynham regarding the use of a mini 

digger to transport the bark to the play area if required. It was agreed that the proposed 

works to the Play are will be postponed until next spring. 

 

Dog Signs – Will be delivered and installed once NNDC have received them. 

 

9.2 White Village Gateways  

 Application has been submitted to the solar fund. 

Cllr FitzPatrick will request NCC Highways to paint 30mph roundels on the road in West 

Raynham. It was discussed and AGREED to submit a further application to PPS next year for 

white gateways for West Raynham. The application for funding for 8 gateways for South & East 

Raynham will continue this year. Cllr Sidell will submit an application to Solar Fund for 50% and 

Clerk to submit application to PPS for 50%. 

 

9.3 Dog Bin 

The new dog bin has now been installed and all the collections have been revised to 

fortnightly collections. It will be monitored. 

 

9.4. SAM2  

The SAM2 positions have been AGREED with NCC and installation will be carried out in the very 

near future by Westcotec. 

Clerk to check what the SAM2 will say and how to program it. 

 

10. Planning  

Home farm – No decision 

Solar farm extension –Decision - Permitted. Cllr Mudd provided photos of how the boundary 

currently looks. 

PF/17/0729 – Erection of 94 dwellings - Objection – No decision 

11. Correspondence 

Email correspondence is forwarded via email to the Councillors.   

Clerks & Councils Direct Magazine was circulated.  

Quote for grass cutting was received.  Grass cutting had improved after a slow start. 

 

12. Financial Matters 

12.1 Current bank balance and cashbook reconciliation as at 24.09.19 

 Bank - Community Acc. £4159.36.  Bus. Acc. £2316.31 

 Cashbook - £4159.36, Bus. Acc £2316.31 

 

12.2 Chairman read out the list of invoices to be paid (see below).  Invoices were AGREED. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Payment to Description Amount 

J Bond Expenses £7.20 

J Bond Salary £268.96 

Hempton PC Clerk Mobile £20.39 

NNDC Dog bin £530.40 

K&m lighting £381.08 

CGM Grass Cutting £525 

Ladywell payroll £48 

 Total £1871.03 

Receipts from Description Amount 

NCC NCC Grant for SAM2 £1708.50 

WR Solar Fund Grant for SAM2 £1700 

 Total £3408.50 
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12.3 The 6 monthly budget monitoring document was circulated and will be emailed to Councillors.   

 

12.4 It was agreed to reappoint Di Dann of NPTS as the internal auditor for the year end 2019/20. 

Clerk to organise. 

 

13. Group Councillor Training 

 It was agreed that due to the majority of Councillors being unable to attend the dates in 

October the Clerk would request further dates for consideration. 

 

14. Remembrance Day 

 It was Agreed that the Parish Council would purchase a poppy wreath for this year’s 

Remembrance Day Service.   

 

The Parish Council considered that the expenditure for this donation was commensurate with 

the value it brought the community and AGREED that £18.50 would be used under s137.   

 

 Cllr Sidell to organise. Cllr will attend the service on behalf of the Parish Council. Thanks, given. 

 

15. Items for Inclusion on Next Agenda 

Review and adopt the Risk Management Policy. 

Precept 

Grass Cutting Maintenance for 2020/21 

 

16. Date of Next Meeting 

26th November  

 

Meeting was closed at 8.20pm 

 

 

 

Signed by Chairman: ...................................................................................... Date: ............................................ 
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Appendix 1 
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Appendix 2 
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